
December 8, 1997

VIA FACSIMILE AND U.S. MAIL
Commissioner Josiah Neeper

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA  94102

Dear Commissioner Neeper:

Subject:   QF Restructuring Reasonableness Letter Process
In accordance with your helpful suggestions at our October 16 meeting on QF contract restructuring issues, representatives of Independent Energy Producers (IEP),  California Cogeneration Council (CCC), the Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA), Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E), San Diego Gas & Electric (SDG&E), and Southern California Edison (Edison) have had extensive discussions regarding three action items: (1) contract restructuring policy differences among the parties; (2) a new Commission approval process applicable to contract restructurings where there is consensus among the QF, ORA, and the utility; and (3) standard approaches or templates for contract restructurings.  

These discussions have resulted in an agreement associated with an alternative process for Commission review of contract restructurings.  This new process is referred to as the Qualifying Facility Restructuring Reasonableness Letter (QFRRL).  All parties believe that the Commission’s adoption of this optional process would facilitate and encourage QF contract restructurings that provide substantial savings for customers.  A copy of the QFRRL is attached.

The parties were unable to reach agreement on a short list of key policy differences and standard approaches to contract restructuring.  Therefore, each party who desires to do so may submit under separate cover its individual position on the outstanding policy differences and standard approaches.

These restructuring discussions have been ongoing for almost three years and significant time has been invested in reaching the attached consensus document for an alternative Commission review process, which the parties will be submitting shortly to the Commission for approval.  We strongly encourage the Commission to issue a decision which adopts the QFRRL as presented so that the parties’ resources may focus on pursuing restructurings that provide benefits for utility customers.  This letter has been signed in counterpart and the separate signatures are attached.

Respectfully submitted,


SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA EDISON


By:________________________________


W.  James Scilacci

Director, QF Resources





PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC


By:________________________________


Barney Speckman

Manager of Utility Electric Supply





SAN DIEGO GAS & ELECTRIC


By:________________________________


Beth A. Bowman





INDEPENDENT ENERGY PRODUCERS


By:________________________________


 Douglas K. Kerner





CALIFORNIA COGENERATION COUNCIL


By:________________________________


Ann MacLeod

Executive Director





OFFICE OF RATEPAYER ADVOCATES


By:________________________________


Meri Levy





